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HAVE YOUR SAY!



 

We welcome you to your community newsletter! 

Information, articles and letters printed in the
Criterion that are provided by members of the
Community do not necessarily represent the
thoughts or views of the District Council of
Streaky Bay. 

The Criterion is available from the first Thursday
of every month and copies are available from: 

// Streaky Bay Australia Post Office  
// Streaky Bay Newspower  
// Streaky Bay Visitor Centre  
// Haslam 
// Wirrulla General Store 
// Poochera 
// Karcultaby Area School 
// Port Kenny 

Or it can be viewed and downloaded from the
Council website at: www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 

If you wish to advertise your business in the
Criterion, please contact the friendly staff at the  
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre on: 

NEW Criterion email address as per below. 

T (08) 8626 7033 
F (08) 8626 1990 
E criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Deadline for submitting articles for
the August edition is by close of business
5pm, Friday 27 July 2018. 

WE WANT YOUR FEEDBACK! 
Your community Criterion is forever
growing and we would like to hear your thoughts
on what we can do to improve - please email
criterion@streakybay.sa.gov.au or call into the
Visitor Centre and speak to the staff. 
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HAVE YOUR SAY ON  
COUNCIL’S DRAFT ANNUAL BUSINESS PLAN 2018-2019 

 

The District Council of Streaky Bay has released its Draft Annual Business Plan 2018/2019 for public comment 
from Thursday 28 June to 5.00pm Wednesday 18 July 2018 to assist in determining the priorities, in particular 
the proposed new and upgraded capital projects and operational new initiatives for the coming financial year.   

Council has identified a number of significant projects and/or activities for the coming year: 
 Council Building Consolidation Planning 
 Streaky Bay Hall Repairs 
 New Footpaths and Kerbing 
 Resealing Bay Road (Streaky Bay) and Pygery Port Kenny Road 
 Wells Street Power Line Environment Committee (power undergrounding) and Round-a-bout 

Construction 
 Cungena Landfill further Cell Design and Land Purchase 
 Stormwater Management to Redding Road and Bay Road 
 Dental Clinic Chair and Steriliser (New) 
 Township Entrance Statement Design 
 Tractor Beach Campground Development 
 Streaky Bay Foreshore Tourist Park Upgrade 
 Wirrulla Oval Playground 
 Community Wastewater Management System Upgrades 

(CWMS) 
 Childcare Feasibility Study 
 Youth Development Strategy  

 
The projects, programs and services proposed in the Draft 
Annual Business Plan are to be funded with an increase in rates 
revenue as follows: 
 Overall rate increase of  3% 
 CWMS Levy Increase ($450 to $477) 
 Loan for Streaky Bay Foreshore Tourist Park and Bay Road 

Upgrades ($2.4m) 
 

To view the document, a copy can be obtained from either the Visitor Centre or Main Office or by visiting 
www.streakybay.sa.gov.au. 
 
To make a submissions; 

 Complete the online survey www.streakybay.sa.gov.au (follow the links) 
 Complete a hard copy of the survey by downloading from www.streakybay.sa.gov.au or get your copy 

from the Visitor Centre or Main Office 
 Email your comments to dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au  
 Written submission by either delivery to Visitor Centre or Main Officer or post to PO Box 179, Streaky 

Bay SA 5680 and labelled "Submission - Draft Annual Business Plan 2018/2019.  

ALL SUBMISSIONS TO BE SUBMITTED AND RECEIVED BY COUNCIL BY 5PM WEDNESDAY 18 JULY 2018 

 

Opportunity to Ask Questions - Public Meeting 
Members of the community are invited to attend the Council meeting to be held on THURSDAY, JULY 19, 2018 
5-6PM in the Council Chambers, 21 Bay Road, Streaky Bay, where there will be an opportunity to make a 
submission or ask questions in relation to the Draft Annual Business Plan.   

http://www.streakybay.sa.gov.au/
http://www.streakybay.sa.gov.au/
http://www.streakybay.sa.gov.a/
mailto:dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au
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GOVERNANCE AND ADMINISTRATION 

Council Meeting Workshops 
Councillors Stephens and Gunn moved a motion at the 
June 2018 meeting of Council requesting that 
questions asked by elected members relating to 
operational matters be answered by staff at the 
meeting. The second part to that motion is the 
inclusion of a workshop prior to Council meetings to 
discuss reports being presented to that Council 
meeting. This motion was accepted.  

Council meeting starting times will be amended to 
commence at 10.00am and 4.00pm alternatively. 
 
Personal Information Security Policy 
On 22 February 2018, new privacy laws came into 
effect to regulate the reporting and notification of 
eligible data breaches. Councils are required to have a 
Personal Information Security Policy in place by 1 July 
2018, and were presented with a draft of such Policy at 
the June meeting. Council resolved at that meeting to 
adopt the draft policy and a copy of this policy is 
available on Council’s website 
www.streakaybay.sa.gov.au.  
 
Information and Communication Technology Strategy 
Council at the June 2018 meeting adopted the 

Council’s Information and Communication Technology 

Strategy 2018-2021. The purpose of the strategy is to 

leverage information technology to advance the 

objectives of Councils’ Strategic Management Plan, and 

to shape the future direction for IT initiatives to create 

productivity improvements, address environmental 

concerns and a competitive advantage for Council.  

Elected Member Remuneration Tribunal 
The Local Government Association provided 
correspondence to Council regarding the 
Remuneration Tribunal (2018 review of allowances for 
local government members) inviting submissions from 
Council. Council resolved to nominate Mayor Barber, 
Deputy Mayor Wheaton and the CEO to prepare a 
submission on behalf of Council. 

FINANCE 

 Streaky Bay Senior Citizens Homes Inc. 
The Senior Citizens Homes Incorporated (community 
operated organisation) applied to Council for a 
percentage rebate of future rates to relieve financial 
pressure for their elderly residents, particularly to 
enable on-charged fees to be maintained at 
manageable levels. Council considered the request at 
the June 2018 meeting and resolved not to grant the 
requested rebate. 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT 

Foreshore Tourist Park Development 

A Capital Investment Business Agreement is currently 
being drawn up to manage the Capital Investment 
program for the caravan park.  Meeting with the 
Discovery Management Team have commenced with a 
view to finalising this agreement and allow for the 
smooth development of the site into the future. 
 
Council have installed 3 new cabins - 1 x 3 bedroom and 
2 x 2 bedroom, to the Park.  Contractors are currently 
working on external connections and certificate of 
occupancy requirements which Council is anticipating 
will be completed in the next few weeks. Council has 
budgeted for in 2018/2019 9 new cabins and a 
recreational area, this formulates Stage 2 of the 
Foreshore Tourist Park development. 
 
Council Community and Economic Development 
Committee – Independent Nomination 
Council were pleased to accept the nomination of 
Tobin Woolford to sit as an independent member on 
this committee. Tobin has a wealth of experience and 
Council looks forward to what he will be able to bring 
to the discussions. There is still one vacancy on the 
committee and if anyone is interested they are 
encouraged to contact Council.  
 
Regional Development Australia Economic 
Development Conference – Kadina 
Manager, Community and Economic Development 
attended the RDA Economic Development Conference 
in Kadina during early June. The conference was well 
attended by Councils all over the state including 
Elliston, Wudinna and Whyalla. There was a fantastic 
and broad range of speakers from all over Australia and  

the US, talking about economic development and a 
focus on how local government can support this in the 
regions. 

 TOURISM 

Signage Hierarchy  
Awaiting outcome of 2018/2019 Draft Annual Business 
Plan to enable this project to be progressed.   
 
Tourism Strategy 
A consultant has been engaged to assist with the 
development of this. The strategy will be a joint 
collaborative between Streaky Bay Tourism and 
Council, with a focus to aligning with the recently 
released South Australian Tourism Commission 
Regional Visitor Strategy. Development of this strategy 
will commence in the coming weeks, with an extensive 
consultation process. The Strategy is envisaged to be  
 

http://www.streakaybay.sa.gov.au/
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completed early in 2019 to allow the encompassing of 
the peak tourism season. 
 
Wayfinding, Coastal Access and Regional Camping 
Strategy (Eye’s on Eyre Strategy) 
Draft Strategy has been completed, site visits with 
DEWNR, NRM and the Coastal Protection Board have 
been undertaken with Council and RDAWEP staff mid 
June for department feedback on the proposals. 
RDAWEP met with SA Tourism Commission staff in a 
bid for funding at the end of June. 
 
Speeds Point Toilet Installation 
Council has received development approval for the 
location of the toilet at Speeds Point. However, at the 
June 2018 meeting of Council, Council resolved to 
remove the funding allocation for the purchase of the 
toilet, therefore the implementation of the toilet is 
unable to proceed until the required funding is 
provided. 
 

COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT 

Old Bowls Club Precinct 
The Streaky Bay Men’s Shed have now negotiated with 
Council to lease the facility on a 12 month 
arrangement. 
 
Streaky Bay Community Library Forward Plan  
The Library Forward Plan has been reviewed and was 
presented and adopted at the Council June 2018 
meeting. The group has also put in place the new terms 
of reference for the Library Management structure.  
 
Kerrin McEvoy – Request to Honour 
Members of the working party met with Kerrin and Ken 
Martin (sculptor) in Adelaide at the beginning of May 
to discuss and begin to conceptualise the proposed 
sculpture. Council at the May 2018 meeting of Council 
approved in principle the statue to be located on 
Council land. The working party held a further meeting 
on May 21, 2018. 
 
Community Notice Board 
The community noticeboard has now been installed.  
 
Streaky Bay Area School Governing Council 
Council following a request from the school nominated 
Cr Lauren Karp as the Council representative on the 
Schools Governing Council Committee.  
 
Streaky Bay School Pool 
Council at the April 2017 meeting of Council were 
presented with a proposal to enter into a joint 
agreement with the school to provide $20,000 per year 

for a 5 year term to assist with the ongoing costs 
associated with pool. A condition of this funding was 
the establishment of a Memorandum of 
Understanding between the two associations.  
 
Council was presented with a Memorandum of 
Understanding for signing at the June 2018 meeting. 
Council resolved at that meeting to rescind the April 
2017 motion committing to the 5 year joint agreement 
and associated funding contribution, and a second 
motion that Council did wish to accept the 
Memorandum of Understanding due to extraordinary 
Council budgetary restraints. 
 
Poochera Sporting Complex Request for Donation 
A request was received at the June 2018 ordinary 
meeting of Council from the Poochera Sports Complex 
Incorporated to provide them with $5000 to assist with 
wire balustrading to deck and concreting of access 
ramp. Council at this meeting resolved to donate the 
$5000 requested. 
 
Service SA Business Proposal 
Manager, Community and Economic Development 
received notification from Department of Premier and 
Cabinet that under the new government, Services SA 
will now sit under the Department, Planning Transport 
and Infrastructure and that all new initiatives are 
currently under review. The Manager has forwarded 
correspondence to local member Peter Treloar, 
advising of the advice and seeking his support to 
ensure this arrangement is forthcoming. 
 
Doctors Beach Playground Fence 

The fence at Doctors Beach Playground will be 
renewed in the next few weeks. Following community 
engagement, the decision was made to replace the 
fence around the perimeter of the playground area.  
 

YOUTH 

Future Youth Groups 
Council staff have been working with the Streaky Bay 
Area School to establish a youth group within the 
district. Interested persons are encouraged to register 
with Jess at the Visitor Centre 08 86267033.  
 

ARTS AND CULTURE 

Country Arts Partnership 
Council submitted a partnership application jointly 
with Elliston DC to continue its partnership with 
Country Arts in providing an arts and cultural officer on 
the Upper Eyre Peninsula, unfortunately the 
application was unsuccessful with a position being 
funded in Port Augusta.  
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Country Arts SA Trust – Board Nomination  
Council considered a proposal to nominate an elected 
representative to represent the Local Government 
Association of SA on the Country Arts SA Trust. Council 
resolved not to nominate a Council member or Council 
employee to represent Local Government on the Trust.  
 

WASTE MANAGEMENT 

Recycle Right Kerbside Education Grant 
Green Industries SA have been notified that Council no 
longer intends to introduce kerbside recycling next 
financial year, therefore the funding for undertaking 
the associated education program can no longer be 
utilised.  
 
Wirrulla – Illegal Dumping of Waste 
There has been a level of illegal dumping occurring on 
Council roads around the outskirts of the Wirrulla 
Township. Council received a report at the April 2018 
meeting where Council resolved to seek interest from 
the Wirrulla community in the community undertaking 
the removal of the illegal dumping. A further report to 
the June meeting sought clarification on the intention 
of the motion, specifically around the engagement of 
the community and if the waste removal would be 
undertaken as in-kind community support. Council 
resolved at the June meeting to receive and note the 
report, a further inspection to be undertaken and 
following the inspection a report to the next Council 
meeting.  
 
Op Shop Request for Rebate to dispose of waste 
Council agreed at the June 2018 meeting of Council to 
provide a $500 donation to the Streaky Bay Op Shop for 
the disposal of extraordinary items at the Streaky Bay 
Transfer Station.  
 

SEALED ROADS 

Dodgson Drive/Bay Road Streaky Bay 

Resealing of Dodgson Drive is complete, stormwater 
infrastructure installed, with driveway cross overs still 
to be completed.  

Bay Road stormwater pipes have been laid, kerb and 
water table to both sides of the road to be installed, 
followed by side entry pits and resealing.  

Budgeted in 2018/2019 is further stormwater 
infrastructure to be installed within the road reserve. 
Councillor Trezona provided a number of questions on 
notice including what is the cost of Dodgson Drive and 
Bay Road projects. Dodgson Drive is included within the 
Bay Road project and a table was provided that 

indicated at 15 June total expenditure was $163,780 
from a budget of $444,475.  

A secondary question was raised on the total cost of 
the Bay Road project from Centenary Road to 
Wallschutzky Road. The amended concept plans are 
currently being costed, however the original project 
cost with first set of concepts being $500,475. 

Council has endorsed the final concept plans and 
engineered (for construction) plans will not be 
presented to Council as these documents are 
operational.  

Disabled Parking - Chemist 
Community engagement will commence with business 
houses and key stakeholders in the coming months to 
discuss options for parking within the Bay Road 
precinct.  
 
Flinders/Hospital Drive- Williams Crescent Realignment, 
Streaky Bay 
A report was presented to Council at the June 2018 
meeting providing a detailed list of community 
feedback on the proposed works. The report was 
seeking Council’s endorsement of the draft plans and 
any changes required to those plans. The endorsement 
of plans does not commit Council financially to 
proceeding with works. Council resolved at that 
meeting to note the report and requested a further 
workshop to discuss the feedback.  

PLEC – Wells Street, Streaky Bay 
The undergrounding of power on Wells Street is 
scheduled to start early in 2019, financial agreements 
have been received confirming funding and concept 
plans for streetscape were adopted by Council with 
changes to the Oval Precinct entry, Doctor Beach 
Carpark and School Carpark. 

UNSEALED ROADS 

Road Construction 

Council has completed during 2018/2019 the following 
roads; Westall Loop (Sceale Bay Rd to High Cliff), Cape 
Bauer Road (5km – Stanley Williams), Moroney Road 
(6.3 to McEvoy Road), Petina Road (2.5km), Gawler 
Ranges Road (Priest Road for 5km), Philips Road 
(Princess Highway to Gosling Road 6km), Kaldoonera 
Road (First 4km), Jessie Flat Road (Kelsh Road for 5km), 
Baird Bay Road (3km – Calca Road to Calca Bluff). 

Council has commenced road realignment to Cape 
Bauer Rd and Anderson Road (Cape Bauer Loop end). 

Gazania (pest plant) control 
Council has been working with EPNRM to plan and fund 

an approach to controlling gazania’s along Council 

roadsides. This work will be commencing shortly with a 

control program. 
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Road Maintenance 

Patrol Graders have completed 868.7km for the 
financial year until 25 June 2018. (255.6km of patrol 
grading was undertaken from January 2018 to 25 of 
June 2018). 

Shoulder maintenance 500m Mount Cooper Road 
(sealed section), various vegetation clearance where 
required, and general sealed road maintenance. 

INFRASTRUCTURE 

Eyre Avenue Foreshore Concept 
A report was presented to the June 2018 meeting of 
Council providing a detailed listing of all feedback 
received as part of the Public Consultation Process. The 
report sought Council’s resolution to make changes to 
the concept plans, based on community feedback, or 
adopt the concept plans as presented. Council resolved 
to receive the plan as presented. A further report will 
be presented to the July meeting of Council to seek 
resolution on the community feedback.   
 
Blancheport Estate Reserve 

Budgeted amount was removed from the Draft 
2018/2019 Annual Business Plan, therefore community 
consultation will not proceed.  

EP Roadside Vegetation Management Plan  
Council has been working with all EP Councils to 
develop a regional Roadside Vegetation Management 
Plan. A final draft was presented to Council prior to the 
plan being presented to the Native Vegetation Council 
for endorsement in June. Council resolved to receive 
and note the report.  
 
Stormwater Management Plan 
Council resolved in July 2017 to authorise staff to 
undertake costings for a review of the stormwater 
management plan. A report was presented to the June 
2018 meeting to advise Council that a number of 
actions has since been undertaken from the plan, with 
an additional 9 upgrades yet to be completed, 
therefore a review of the plan was not required at this 
stage. Council resolved to receive and note the report. 
 
Dozer and Float Operations 
Council has for the past 3 years being dry hiring a dozer 
for short term periods to raise its rubble for roadworks 
and other operations. A report was presented to 
Council outlining a review of these operations and 
proposed purchase of a new float due to need of 
replacement of the existing equipment. Council 
resolved at the meeting to pursue hire of the dozer and 
engage a contractor to provide float operations. 

 

BUILDINGS 

Sceale Bay Shelter 

Shelter has been completed. Awaiting reconnection of 

power to site. There was no funding provision for a new 

BBQ to be installed for the 2018/2019 budget, 

therefore the replacement of the BBQ is not planned at 

this stage.  

DEVELOPMENT 

McCormack Way Reserve 
Council considered a report at the June 2018 meeting 
of Council for the approval to locate a rainwater tank 
on the reserve (resident request) and establish a 
McCormack Way Reserve management plan. Council 
considered the report and resolved to refuse the 
request for rainwater tank location and review the 
reserve management plan. 
 
LMA Waiver Request – Blancheport Heights 
Council at the June 2018 meeting agreed to waive 

clause 5 of the Blancheport Height Design Guidelines 

to enable a dwelling and shed to have a finished floor 

level above the 0.15m of the allotments average AHD 

defined in the Land Management Agreement attached 

to 3 Bockleberg Hill Drive, Streaky Bay. 

HEALTH MANAGEMENT 

Streaky Bay Medical Clinic Incorporated Association 
A request was received by Council from the Medical 
Clinic Board, seeking further financial provisions in 
2018/2019 for the board should they not be successful 
in recruiting a permanent doctor, donation of its fleet 
car currently utilised by the locums and gifting of the 
Practices Manager’s Long Service Leave entitlements. 
Council considered this request and resolved to make 
a $100,000 provision (as a loan) within the 2018/2019 
financial year, donate the Toyota Aurion Sedan and gift 
(in cash) the Long Service Leave of the Practice 
Manager.  
 

REGULATING 

New Year’s Eve Dry Area 
Council resolved to again implement a Restricted Dry 
Area from 6pm on Monday 31 December 2018 to 
8.00am on Tuesday 1 January 2019 in the area north of 
Wells St to the corner of Linklater St and Alfred Tce to 
the corner of Philip St and Alfred Tce inclusive of 
Council car parking area, foreshore and jetty areas.  
 
A dry zone will again be implemented at Little Islands 
carpark and Access Road.  
 
 
 



NOTICE TO BAY ROAD USERS 
WORKS HAVE COMMENCED ON BAY ROAD, 

STREAKY BAY, AS PART OF THE STREET AND 

STORMWATER UPGRADE. PLEASE BE AWARE 

THAT ROAD CLOSURES AND MINOR DISRUPTIONS 

WILL OCCUR OVER THE NEXT FEW MONTHS. 

 

SALE OF SURPLUS ITEMS 

All Items are used/second hand 

 

- Oven - Small Cupboard - Drawers – Under bench 

Cabinet - Desk and Drawers -  Delta Trailer - HP Printer 

– Ride on Mower 

 

Goods will be available for viewing by contacting 

Robyn Nottle on (08) 8626 1001. 

For more details and how to submit a tender please 

visit www.streakybay.sa.gov.au and go to Your Council 

– Tender and Quotes 

 

COMMITTEE MEMBER NEEDED 

Council is inviting expressions of interest for persons to 

sit on its Community and Economic Development 

Committee, it is seeking a specialist member with a 

background and experience in (but not limited to) 

business and economic development, multimedia, 

tourism, and similar areas of expertise and who are 

well regarded in their respective fields. 

The objectives of the Committee is to;  

 Assist the Council to facilitate and promote 
economic growth and community development  

 To provide advice to the Council and recommend 
actions, including the conduct of studies 
associated with business and economic 
development 

 To oversee the implementation of projects, 
marketing and promotion associated with 
Council’s business enterprises (including caravan 
and camping) 

For further information regarding the position please 

contact Penny Williams, Manager Community and 

Economic Development.  Please address applications 

including experience to – EOI Community & Economic 

Development Committee Membership - Chief 

Executive Officer, PO Box 179 Streaky Bay SA 5680 or 

email to williamspenny@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

 

 

COUNCIL OFFICES  

OPEN DAY 

Your Invited!!! 

 

Ever wondered what happens 

behind the desk at the 

council office and visitor 

centre??? 

Council is offering you the 

opportunity to wander 

through…. 

 

Walk throughs will be offered 

at the Main Office (29 Alfred 

Terrace, Streaky Bay) at;  

10.00am 

12noon 

2.00pm 

Or the Visitor Centre all day 

between 10.00am  - 4.00pm 

WEDNESDAY, 8 AUGUST, 2018 

 

Come along, meet your local 

staff, learn about what we 

do & our roles….light 

refreshments will be available 

For further information please give 

Penny (Manager, Community & Economic 

Development) a call at the visitor 

centre on 08 86267033 

http://www.streakybay.sa.gov.au/
mailto:williamspenny@streakybay.sa.gov.au


Community Information 
Country Women’s Association 
“Sharing and Caring with Action” 
• Tues 10 July AGM & General Meeting 
RSL Hall at 10.30am 
• Tues 11 Sept General Meeting 
RSL Hall at 10.30am 
• Thur 20 Sept CWA Far Western Group 
Indoor Show 
(Further info to come)  
Contact: Sharon Anderson 0400 622278 
----------------------- 
Probus Club 
Thursday 19 July at 10am 
Flinders Room - Streaky Bay Hotel 
----------------------- 
Streaky Bay Scout Group  
Joeys n Cubs Groups 
Tuesday Fortnights (during school terms) 
Joeys (6yrs -8yrs) 3.50pm til 5pm 
Cubs (8 yrs - 11yrs) 5pm til 6.30pm 
Scout Hall, Slideys Beach 
Contact: Bec Rutherford 0428 579 427  
Cake stall in front of Redding's Foodland 
Saturday 4 August 2018 9am-12pm 
----------------------- 
Streaky Bay Tourist Promotions Meeting  
Tuesday 17 July at 5:00pm  
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre  
----------------------- 
Port Lincoln Vets 
Next visiting 31st July & 1st August 
P 0429 823 100 for appointments

Streaky Bay Men's Shed 
BBQ at the Men's Shed, (old Bowls Club)
Montgomerie Tce 
Saturday 7 July 2018 11.30am-2.00pm 
All welcome 
----------------------- 
Redgum Vet & Pet Boarding 
Next visiting 23 & 24 July 
Streaky Bay 
P 8642 3308  
----------------------- 
Memory Lane Carer Support Group 
Thursday 12 July 
10:00am - 12:00pm 
Streaky Bay Anglican Church Hall 
29 Wells Street 
Facilitator: Heather Scantlebury 0418 835 038 
----------------------- 
Hospital Auxiliary  
Monday 13 August at 2pm 
Hospital Boardroom 
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POOCHERA & DISTRICTS HISTORICAL SOCIETY 

Back to Poochera 2020 
In September 2020, Poochera will be 100 years old. 
To celebrate, the Poochera Historical Society would
like to invite the people of Poochera and the
surrounding communities to consider the idea of
hosting a one day celebration to mark this very special
occasion.  
As part of the 75th anniversary in 1995, a history book
was produced 'Towards The Mist'. A team of locals
began regular fortnightly meetings to research and
assemble as much of Poochera’s history as possible.
That was over 23 years ago.  

As time has passed and changes have occurred in
Poochera, the Society is now considering putting
together an updated version to the original book. This
will obviously be a smaller edition requiring not as
much work as the original but will still take time to
collate all the new information i.e. Families changing,
people moving in and also people departing. 

As such we thought as we do have new families in our
community and changes to our established families
you may wish to update your history. 
With this in mind, we would like to ask the community
for feedback on the idea of creating another (smaller)
publication. We would also like to welcome any help
and input from anyone who may be interested in
joining in to help compile this update. 

Any information, ideas or suggestions for either the
celebration day or for the book would be greatly
appreciated. Please contact any of the people below
with ideas thoughts etc. 

Phillip Gosling  0427 706 3014  
phillip.gosling@outlook.com 

Karen Brown   0412 69 8822    
poocherahotel@outlook.com  

Liz Davis  0428 862 630    
elizjim@ozemail.com.au 

MEN'S SHED 

To celebrate the getting of the key/s and being
able to move in and start setting up our new
Men’s Shed the members are putting on a BBQ.
This will be open to all interested people of the
community and especially to those who have
helped us and donated items along the way. 

The BBQ will be held in the Men’s Shed (old
bowls clubrooms) on Montgomerie Tce from
11.30am to 2.00pm on Saturday 7th July. 

We hope people will come along have
something to eat and have a chat with our
members to see what our plans are. We must
thank the Council for leasing us these premises
to use. 

Raising money for a  

Heart Monitor at the  

Streaky Bay Hospital

Council Staff 

Casual Fridays

April 
$64.25 District Council Of 

Streaky Bay  
LIKE THE PAGE

IMPORTANT NOTICE 
Ultra Electronics will be conducting

scientific experiments in the Cape Bauer
are over the period 30 July – 10 August
2018. The experiments will include the

deployment of temporary infrastructure
at Cape Bauer which will be manned by
engineers and scientists.  The public is
advised that there will be a higher than
normal level of aircraft movements over
the Northern approaches to Cape Bauer

during the week commencing 6 August in
support of these experiments.  The air

activities will be conducted during
normal business hours and will operate

out of Ceduna airport.  



Community News 
PROBUS  

Minutes of Meeting held 21st June 2018.  
Birthday greetings were extended to John Bennie who
has turned 80 since our last meeting. 
The only business arising was the report of our trip to
the museum and lunch at the caravan park kiosk on 7th
June. On this day two dozen or so members joined
together to enjoy a visit to the local National Trust
Museum. While the weather did us no favours, our
welcome at the museum could not have been warmer.
Members enjoyed a delicious morning tea before taking
time to visit some of the displays.  Most members were
really amazed at the amount and great variety of items
on display there and I’m sure that all realised that they
need to go back, probably several times to see it all
and appreciate it fully.  Jan expressed our gratitude to
Colleen and her band of helpers for their magnificent
efforts and members seconded that. Next we moved to
the caravan park kiosk where we were fed AGAIN!!
Michelle and crew served us a delicious 2-course meal
in their lovely warm dining area.  More time for catch-up
among members, which we all enjoy.   
Correspondence –  
Letter from Whyalla Ladies Probus Club who are
hosting this year’s combined rally. 
Tuesday 12th September at the Central Whyalla
Football Clubrooms – m/tea 9 - 10am. Costs will be
$7pp registration/morning tea. Two-course luncheon on
the day $18pp (total cost $25pp). Names and money
need to be sent after the July meeting. There will be a
‘Meet n Greet’ held at the Sundowner Motel on Monday
10th September @ 6.30pm. 
Guest Speaker -  
Today were again well entertained, this time by Helen
(and Rob) Herbert who gave us a great insight to the
lifestyle of Japan for the everyday resident.  Helen has
a son, Jason McCormack, living full-time in Tokyo and
with his help and her own research she and Rob were
able to visit many beautiful places and cities of
significance – including Hiroshima.  With the help of
their slide-show, we were able to also enjoy the places
they visited and appreciate to some degree the beauty
of the country.  The cleanliness of the country and the
great respect shown for one another and for visitors to
their nation were among the deepest impressions they
brought home with them.  Once again you could have
heard a pin drop and I’m sure Helen could have
continued for quite some more time without anyone
even noticing the time of day.  Thank you Helen and
Rob. 

COUNTRY WOMEN'S ASSOCIATION 

Our June meeting had us huddled around the
kitchen table enjoying the warmth of the best winter
invention, “the heater”, as well as the warmth of
close friendships, not to mention the laughter that
goes on when you give these ladies half a chance! 

After each of us recalled a favourite CWA moment
and presented something recycled, we got down to
some general business. 2018 is the year of our
80th birthday and it has been decided to combine it
with our Christmas celebrations instead of the
usual month of August. Before enjoying any of
these festivities, our branch will be hosting an
Indoor Show that is being organised and sponsored
by the CWA Far Western Group (they oversee
Ceduna, Streaky Bay and Wirrulla branches) on
20/9/2018 in Streaky Bay. This is a community
opportunity to display your skill in cooking,
jams/preserves, floriculture, handicraft,
photography and art. More information will be
forthcoming in the next Criterion issue. 

Some gorgeous flowers were brought along to this
meeting. The sample photo were brought along by
Doris Lee. 

Haven’t we been spoilt by Mother Nature with the
stunning weather in the last couple of weeks in
June - glistening blue water, trees shimmering gold
and olive hues and rich toned sunrises and
sunsets. This is our paradise.  



Community News 

INDOOR BOWLS 

A party afternoon tea was held on June 6 to
recognise 3 years of Indoor Bowls played in the
refurbished sports club building. On the day chilly
winter was at its worst but inside the Streaky Bay
Indoor Bowls Clubroom the bowlers were warm
and enjoying lots of chatter. 

A large double sponge birthday cake made by
June Francis was cut and distributed to all present,
Vice President Bev White handed out chocolate
frogs. 

Over the last few weeks in June player numbers
have fluctuated from 17 to 23. In the last 2 weeks
the club welcomed 6 visitors, 2 from Lock and 2
from Albany on June 20 and on June 27 there
were 2 locals, Nancy Guidera and Dawn Feltus. 
To keep the once a week activity flowing smoothly
there are many chores that must be done, some
unseen but none the less important and all players
appreciate this valuable service given so freely.  

At the recent AGM the decision to purchase 2
additional high chairs is about to come to fruition.
The order has been placed and delivery expected
soon. This will bring the total club high chairs to 8.
Also Darryl Johnson has advised there will be
certain maintenance to the building implemented in
coming months. 

Three games of mixed team indoor bowls are
played every Wednesday, names in by 1:15pm.
Experienced or first time bowlers are welcome and
afternoon tea is available following the second
game.

HOSPITAL AUXILIARY 

Meeting was well attended and a few new members
were added to our list. 

Gaye Whitford attended our meeting to speak on the
role of Elmhaven and the many issues involved with
access to this accommodation. Some of the concerns
aired were costs, bonds, home ownership rights etc.  
Aged Care is federally funded in the main where-as
our hospitals are State funded and the way our
country health is dealt with often makes this
complicated, again what is okay for cities is often not
okay for us so a one size fits all is not an option for our
isolated rural and remote communities.  

It was with some concern that we were informed the
waiting list at this time is 9, so what can be done to
make sure we keep our elderly locally looked after?
Are you aware your name can be on the list and you
can be informed when a bed becomes available
without the need to take the offer till you are in need or
ready to do so? Vote of thanks was given to Gaye and
acknowledgement and dedication of Elmhaven staff
over and above the call of duty was noted and
appreciated. We have been invited to have a walk
through after our next meeting. 

Meeting continued with message of appreciation to our
committee from Chris read out following a government
certificate of appreciation being presented to our group
for outstanding services during the volunteer week
conducted throughout the State. 

Lawn area upgrade to be hopefully accommodated in
July, August - we are awaiting a quote from Brock
Trezona re this project. Bathroom upgrade for room 3
is well underway and other requests from Chris to do
with Elmhaven and hospital will be addressed at a
later date as she was unable to be present. Guess you
have all noted the upgrades being carried out on a
large scale up at Elmhaven over the last few weeks
much of this thanks to the generosity of our local hotel
board. 

It has been decided to again hold a Father’s Day raffle
this will be Friday 31st August We are always grateful
for the community support we get when holding these,
as you can be assured the $'s raised will always be
used for our residents and their local needs.  
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CARDS  
Tuesday ’ s  

1 :00pm 
E lmhaven  

COMMUNITY LUNCH 
Elmhaven Activity Room 

Wednesday 11th July 2018 12pm 
Come join us for a Roast Lunch.  

Donation to Elmhaven 
Garden would be appreciated 

Please book in by Monday prior.  
Elmhaven 8626 1490 

BINGO 
Most  Wednesday ‘ s  

1 : 30pm 
E lmhaven  

STREAKY BAY HOSPITAL AND ELMHAVEN 

Edna Kammerman Maggie Haynes and Melva Snook  
enjoying a game of bingo 

Ruby, Will and Sharni Sidler with
Catherine Bedford and John McInnis 

Pat Trezona 

STREAKY BAY SCOUT GROUP 

On a cold and windy Tuesday 19th June our Joeys and Cubs were excited to have a visit from
our SA Ambulance Paramedic Lisa Hurscombe and local SA Ambulance Volunteers Jason Habel
and Belinda Black. This was just one of the special local Community Representatives the Scouts
have welcomed in a busy Term 2. This visit, co-ordinated by Cub Leader Shannon Bubner and
SA Ambulance Community Paramedic Lisa Hurscombe was vital to educate the kids on Basic
First Aid. At both Joey and Cub sessions the kids were excited to take a tour inside the
ambulance and see all the necessary life saving equipment. They especially loved having the
lights and sirens activated. 

At both sessions the children had the opportunity for hands on training, learning how to apply
bandages, how and why to place patients in the recovery position and how to call for an
ambulance. For the Cubs this visit was vital in assisting them to complete their Level 1 First Aid
Badge. Thank you to our local SA Ambulance Volunteers for taking the time to visit our Scout's
children. It was a huge success and we look forward to continuing this partnership annually. We
are so fortunate to live in a great vibrant collaborative community. 

Susanne Wegener, Lauren Karp  
and Ron Sutherland 



PROGRAM OVERVIEW  

Become a 

LYF COACH 
ONE DAY TRAINING PROGRAM 

™ 

It can be challenging when you are trying to engage 

a young person who is lacking the motivation to     

secure employment and/or have no idea about what 

they want to do when they complete their studies. 

The LYF Program has been designed with this in mind; 

youth friendly and engaging resources that help 

young people to get into and excited about work, 

and obtain clarity on how to explore suitable career 

pathways.  

The one day LYF Coach training program aims to 

build the capacity of anyone who is engaging with 

young people, enabling participants to learn new            

strategies on how best to have effective career          

conversations with, and support young people in          

making employment, career and training decisions for 

life. Through this youth-centred approach, LYF Coach 

training participants will be able to implement          

strategies  that will support a young person to identify 

their natural skills and abilities and apply them to the 

world of work supported by a LYF workbook that can 

be completed by young people.  The training is       

delivered by a qualified Thinq Group Careers                

Practitioner and Youth Employment Specialists. 

WHAT IS INCLUDED: 

• LYF Coach Facilitator Kit.

• LYF Workbook for Youth.

• Post-training telephone/email support.

• A program that has been aligned with Australian

Blueprint of Career Development.

• Engaging and thought-provoking training.

• Certificate of Participation  (LYF Coach Accreditation)

• Free 12 month licence to use the materials, access

program updates and new resources, and access to

LYF Coach Webinars & LYF eNetwork.  *$120/annum/

organisation after 12 months.

• *RPL towards CHCECD009 - Conduct Career Guidance 

Interviews (Core Unit in Cert IV in Career Development 

& Cert IV in Employment Services) *further assessment 

required and additional fees apply.  

COST PER PERSON:  $440 + GST  

Find out about our Group Discounts or host your own training 

day for your staff/region. (min. 8 participants / max. 25  

participants)   

**Morning/Afternoon Tea & Lunch included 

WHO SHOULD ATTEND: 

Teachers/Trainers, Industry Liaison Officers, Careers Counsellors/

Guidance Officers, Welfare Coordinators, Subject teachers/Year Level 

Coordinators,  Jobactive/DES/TTW/ParentsNext Providers, Foster Carers, 

Residential Care Workers, Youth Workers, Rehabilitation Counsellors, 

Course Advisors, Corporate HR/Training and Local Government Youth 

Services. 

WHAT YOU WILL LEAVE WITH: 

• Strategies that will enable you to have effective career

conversations with young people.

• Strategies and resources that will help you to help young people to

take charge of their career journey.

• New approaches to help young people explore potential

training and employment pathways.

• Practical tools to help young people develop a personal brand

that will help them to excel in todays’ labour market.

LYF COACH PROGRAM OUTLINE: 

MODULE 1 - Effective Career Conversations & Exploration with Youth. 

MODULE 2 - Unpacking Likes, Dislikes & Transferable Skills.   

MODULE 3 - Personal Branding & Preparing Young People for Work.  

Date: Friday 3rd August 2018
Time: (9:00am Registration)  9:15am to 3.30pm
Location:       Streaky Bay Visitor Centre, 21 Bay Road, Streaky Bay, SA
Inclusions:      Morning Tea and Lunch, LYF Coach Facilitator Kit, LYF Workbook for Youth 
Register Link:      http://events.eventzilla.net/e/launch-your-future-lyf-coach-training-- 
streaky-bay-sa-2138956260
For more information please contact Jess Davis at the Visitor Centre on (08) 8626 7033 or 
email davisjess@streakybay.sa.gov.au

“Really useful, practical & inspiring training. My head is swimming with ideas!!” - TTW Provider  

“Very relevant and I’ll be investigating its implementation at my school” - Secondary School Assistant Principal 

“I loved the training and believe all service providers should do it to better service young people” 

Youth Service Provider 

“The LYF Coach training was a really useful way of bringing my team together to consider this practice 

with young people which they often do in isolation. It was interesting, youth centred and empowering!  

- Program Manager, Links to Learning Program NSW   



Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

Club One Small Grants – SA (ONGOING) 
 

Club One has a small grants program to provide up to $500 (more on merit)  to Clubs to assist in small 
projects and activities. Typical allocations would be for first aid equipment, strips for a junior team, 

minor capital items and so forth. It is an important objective of the program that it is simple and 
accessible to applicants.  Club One would also like details of the Club and its activities and will assess the application and 

fund on merit.  Contact Details:  T: (08) 8290 2200  E: admin@clubssa.com.au 
W: www.clubssa.com.au 

Looking for Grants??  
If you are looking for a grant to help your organisation or community group, below are websites that may assist you:- 

 

https://www.communitygrants.gov.au/#  
http://www.rdawep.org.au/resources/grant-funding-opportunities/  

http://www.grantassist.sa.gov.au/  
http://www.grantready.com.au/Find_a_Grant/index.aspx  

http://www.grantguru.com.au 

$50 Sport Vouchers Program 
 

The program is open for parents and carers who are now able to claim $50 sport vouchers for their children to use 
towards the cost of sport club fees or memberships.  Clubs wishing to register for the program and parents or guardians 

wanting to find a participating club in their area should go to www.sportsvouchers.sa.gov.au 

     In a Good Place 
In a Good Place is a national grants program that provides support for community-driven initiatives 
that reduce social isolation, increase social participation and connectedness, and encourage people 

in rural, regional and remote communities who are at risk of, or are experiencing, mental health 
issues to seek help.  Funded by the Foundation for Rural and Regional Renewal.   

Applications open Monday 9 July 2018 and close 5pm Friday 20 August 2018. 
Visit:  www.frrr.org.au for more information 

   H&R Block Grants for Growth 
H&R Block are giving away $10,000 to 20 small business by way of $4,000 in cash, $5,000 in H&R 

Block services and $1,000 in Officeworks gift cards.  For more information go to—www.hrblock.com.au 
Applications close - 30 September 2018 

Dreams for a Better World 
 

Sunsuper’s Dreams for a Better World is all about giving back to our community.  If you are a care-giving community 
group or looking out for our wildlife and furry friends, as long as you have a dream to help make the world a better place. 

 

There are four rounds, and each quarter there is a different theme: 
 

Round One (CLOSED)  //  Round Two (CLOSED) 
Round Three—Sport and Education (Closes 4 August 2018) 

Round Four—Animals and Community (Closes 6 October 2018) 
 

For further information go to https://dreamsforabetterworld.com.au/about 

2018 Mental Health Week Grants 
The Mental Health Coalition of South Australia has been funded by SA Health (Country Health SA) to allocate small grants 

of up to $1,000 to support Mental Health Week promotional activities throughout rural and regional South Australia.  
Funding applications are invited from government and non-government mental health service providers and community 

organisations for activities and events during Mental Health Week in regional SA that aim to promote mental health, 
wellbeing and stigma reduction in the local community. 

For further information visit http://www.mhcsa.org.au/mhcsa-events/rural-grants/ 
Applications close 5.00pm Friday 27 July 2018 

http://www.clubssa.com.au


Community Development 
Grant Opportunities 

Regional Journalism Scholarships 
This program aims to help emerging journalists acquire the skills and knowledge needed to operate in the contemporary 

news media industry and be job-ready at the completion of their studies.  
https://grantguru.com.au/grant/regional-journalism-scholarships 

 

Regional and Small Publishers Innovation Fund 
This program aims to encourage small and regional news publishers to develop and trial sustainable models for the 

provision of public interest journalism.  
https://grantguru.com.au/grant/regional-and-small-publishers-innovation-fund 

 

Regional and Small Publishers Cadetship Program 
This program aims to drive employment opportunities in regional media and ensure journalists continue to provide 

informative and compelling regional news.  
https://grantguru.com.au/grant/regional-and-small-publishers-cadetship-program 

 

Funding is through the Department of Communication and the Arts and applications close 5pm Friday 27 July 2018 

Country Arts SA—Grant Funding 

Quick Response Grant — RAF, $1500 individuals OR 
$3000 organisations 

Quick Response grants are to assist applicants who are 
unable to apply for support from other funding 

sources because the opportunity occurs outside of a 
normal grant round. 

Step Out Grant – RAF, 
 $10,000 for individuals OR $20,000 for organisations 

OPEN 1 JULY 2018 - CLOSES 15 AUGUST 2018 
This category is available to support regional. remote 
and very remote artists and communities to partner 

with professional artists and arts organisations to 
create high quality arts projects, create activities that 

develop cultural networks, build capacity for long term 
benefits and increase professional development. 

Skills Development Grant, 
 $3000 

OPEN 1 JULY 2018 - CLOSES 15 AUGUST 2018 
Grants are available to assist groups and individuals to 

develop art form or cultural development skills through 
workshops or undertake projects in any art form which 

will enhance and develop arts practice and culture 
within communities. 

 

Step Up Grant – RAF,  
$5,000 

OPEN 1 JULY 2018 - CLOSES 15 AUGUST 2018 
Grants are available to assist regional, remote or very 

remote artists or communities to undertake small 
cultural projects or professional or skills development 
opportunities. This category is available to applicants 

who have not previously applied to or have been 

For further information contact Sam Yates, 08 8444 0400, 
samantha.yates@countryarts.org.au, https://www.countryarts.org.au/grants-funding/ 

Arts SA 
Community Arts & Cultural Development Project Funding for Organisations 

Grant Amounts: $10,000 to $40,000  
This program will invest in projects with professional practicing artists that provide greater community awareness of, 

and participation and engagement in, arts and culture.  Closing date 5.00pm  Monday 13 Aug ust2018 
For further information contact Angela Salomon, Manager, Arts Organisations & Programs, (08) 8463 5446, 

 angela.salomon@sa.gov.au 
https://arts.sa.gov.au/grants/community-arts-cultural-development-project-funding-for-organisations 

South Australian Regional Science-Arts Collaboration Grants 
Expressions of Interest are sought from eligible applicants for special funding of up to $10,000 for the development and 

production of a science communication project that links at least two groups or organisations, including at least one 
identifying as ‘science’ and one as ‘arts’.  Expressions of Interest should be agreed to by all nominated collaborating 

groups and organisations and may be submitted up to and including Friday 3 August 2018. 
For further information contact Sheryn Pitman, Inspiring South Australia Programme Manager, Ph:8207 7382, 

sheryn.pitman@sa.gov.au, https://inspiringsa.org.au/south-australian-regional-science-arts-collaboration-grants/ 

mailto:angela.salomon@sa.gov.au
https://arts.sa.gov.au/grants/community-arts-cultural-development-project-funding-for-organisations
mailto:sheryn.pitman@sa.gov.au
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Grant Opportunities 

Course Where When Phone 

Provide First Aid  -  1 Day Course 

Provide First Aid is a comprehensive first aid course 
suitable for everyday emergency situations.  

Pt Lincoln 
 
 
Ceduna 
 
Wudinna 

Mon 20 August 9am-12pm 
Mon 22 October 9am-12pm 
Mon 3 December 9am-12pm 
 

Fri 24 August 9am-12pm 
Fri 24 November 9am-12pm 
 

Mon 17 September 9am-12pm 
Mon 3 December 9am-12pm 

8348 4335 

Provide Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) - 
3 hour course 

This course will provide you with the knowledge and 
skills to maintain breathing and circulation following 
cardiac arrest. 

Pt Lincoln 
 
 
Ceduna 
 
Wudinna 

Mon 20 August 9am-5pm 
Mon 22October 9am-5pm 
Mon 3 December 9am-5pm 
 

Fri 24 August 9am-5pm 
Fri 24 November 9am-5pm 
 

Mon 17 September 9am-5pm 
Mon 3 December 9am-5pm 

8348 4335 

Childsafe Environments 
This course is suitable for anyone who would like to 
learn about the signs of possible child abuse and 
neglect and to find out what could be done to 
support children and families.  

Ceduna 
 

Pt Lincoln 

Wed 8 August 9am-5pm 
 

Wed 31 October 9am-5pm 

8207 9690 

Did you know that TAFE SA runs a range of short courses in regional locations 
across South Australia? 
 

Looking to explore your creative side, learn a new skill, undertake professional 
development or keep up with industry standards? 
 

See below for some short courses coming up in the Eyre Peninsula region.  For 
more detailed course information go to the TAFE SA website at https://
www.tafesa.edu.au/locations/whyalla-eyre-peninsula 
 

Places are filling fast. Enrol now to book your spot!  

For advice on how to develop project ideas within the District Council of Streaky Bay contact: 
 

Jayne Holland 
Arts and Cultural Development Facilitator 

The District Council of Streaky Bay  
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre, 21 Bay Road 

STREAKY BAY  SA  5680 
M: 0427 706 454 

E: jayne@createwithu.com 
 

For advice on arts and culture programs within the District Council of Streaky Bay  
Ms Holland is available at the Visitor Centre office, 21 Bay Road, STREAKY BAY on: 

 

 2-5pm, Thursday 5, 12 and 26 July 2018 

 2-5pm, Tuesday 17 July 2018 

 2-5pm, Thursday 2  August 2018 

 10am-12:30pm & 1:30-2.30pm, Wednesday 8 August 2018 
 

In the interim community members can make enquiries by phone or email. 

TAFE SA 

Short Course Training Opportunities 

https://tafesa.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a8228273155a1089314e9580c&id=c4042acbbb&e=0712d18fe5
https://tafesa.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a8228273155a1089314e9580c&id=462e144976&e=0712d18fe5
https://tafesa.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a8228273155a1089314e9580c&id=6a00c06e78&e=0712d18fe5
mailto:jayne@createwithu.com


Cans 

& Bottles 

Recycling 

 

WINTER 

OPENING TIMES 

Effective from 

18th June 2018 through until 

1st September 2018 

 

Monday & Tuesday - 9.00-12.00pm 

Wednesday - CLOSED 

Thursday & Friday - 9.00-12.00pm 

Saturday - 9.00-11.00am 

Sunday - CLOSED 
 

 

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer and Recovery Centre, Flinders Highway, Streaky Bay 

Please note  -  general waste is only accepted during the waste transfer station opening hours (refer to times on 
back page).  Waste will not be accepted by the cans and bottles recycling staff. 
 

Recycling also includes:- 
 

  Iced coffee cartons, milk cartons and juice cartons marked 
with the 10c refund.  Please ensure that these cartons are 
100% empty before delivery. 

 

 Non 10c refund wine bottles, spirit bottles and aluminium 
cans, i.e. beer cans from interstate that do not have a 10c 
refund. Please note that these items are accepted but will 
not receive a refund. 

RECYCLING FACTS 
 Cans made from recycled aluminium uses 95% less energy than making them from scratch, a massive reduction in 

greenhouse gas emissions 
 Just one aluminium can recycled saves enough energy to power a television for 3 hours 
 Aluminium can be infinitely recycled and is made into aircraft, automobiles, boats, computers, cookware, gutters, 

wire and cans 
 Recycling glass bottles saves 74% of the energy required to make glass bottles from raw materials 
 One glass bottle recycled saves enough energy to operate a 100 watt light globe for 4 hours 
 Bottle glass can be recycled continuously 
 The energy saved by recycling just one plastic drink bottle is enough to power a personal computer for about 25 

minutes 
 As plastic decomposes, methane is produced, which is 20 times stronger than carbon dioxide 
 Plastic bottles not recycled, thrown away irresponsibly are responsible for killing birds and marine life 
 Recycling juice and milk cartons is a simple process, taking about half an hour to complete.  Water is added to the 

liquid paperboard cartons in a vat, separating the cardboard from the plastic and 
foil layers.  A thick ‘slurry’ is created as the cardboard fibres ‘swell’ and are 
scooped out to be later turned into tissue paper, recycled paper and more 
cardboard 

 Cardboard that ends up in landfill produces toxic methane gas, and as stated is 
20 times stronger than carbon dioxide and responsible for producing global 
warming greenhouse gases. 



The District Council of Streaky Bay is committed to encouraging community groups to progress 
and improve their local area. 

The Community Grants program distributes up to $20,000 to eligible community groups for 
projects that benefit the community. 

Groups can apply for up to $2,000 including GST. 

Community groups and clubs can access documentation including the application form, 
guidelines, checklist and an evaluation form when considering if they wish to apply. 

All forms are available at the front desk of the District Council of Streaky Bay and the 
Streaky Bay Visitor Centre, or online at: www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

OPEN WEDNESDAY 1 August 2018 

CLOSE FRIDAY 31 August 2018

O P E N I N G  S O O N !  

C O M M U N I T Y  
G R A N T S

Ratepaying residents will soon
receive their kerbside waste bin
sticker in the mail.  Non ratepaying
residents should receive this sticker
from their landlord. 

Please ensure that the new sticker
is promptly attached to the front of
your kerbside 140 litre bin for
identification by the waste contractor
and any old stickers removed. 

Thank you for your co-operation. If
you have any enquiries please  
do not hesitate to contact The  
District Services Department  
on (08) 8626 1001 

KERBSIDE WASTE BIN STICKER 



 

www.countryarts.org.au 



 

 

Exhibition at Elliott’s Bakery & Café in July 
‘City  Lights  to  the  Country  Night  Sky’ 
creaƟng  new  opportuniƟes  for  South 
Australian Aboriginal arƟsts 
 

Through  art,  two  rising  South 
Australian  Aboriginal  arƟsts  have 
found  out  that  the  things  that  are 
important to them are the same. 
 

AŌer  the  recent successful opening  in 
Ceduna  from  28  May‐3  June  of  the 
‘City  Lights  to  the  Country  Night  Sky’ 
exhibiƟon,  Aboriginal  arƟsts  Amanda 
Radomi  and  Sherrie  Jones  are 
conƟnuing  their  art  journey  by 
displaying  their  works  in  EllioƩ’s 
Bakery & Café  in  Streaky  Bay  unƟl  28 
July 2018. 
 

EllioƩ’s Bakery & Café is a vibrant hub 
supporƟng community arts.   Dale and 
Georgina  EllioƩ  are  excited  to  display 
the colourful body of works in support 
of both arƟsts. 
 

Sherrie Jones hails from Koonibba and 
is a prolific arƟst with experience as a 
painter and sculptor.   A fast emerging 
regional arƟst of note, Sherrie's dream 
is  to  become  an  internaƟonally 
renowned  fine  arƟst  following  in  the 
footsteps of her father who is a highly 
regarded  landscape  arƟst.    PainƟng  is 
her  life,  she  states,  and  telling  her 
stories  through  her  painƟngs  adds 
meaning.   ExperimenƟng with  the use 
of  colour,  techniques,  themes  and 
perspecƟve  remains  Sherrie's  arƟsƟc 
strength.  Her mark making on Canvas 
includes techniques such as Aboriginal 
dot painƟng, playful brush strokes and 
contour  lines.  Sherrie's  colours  are 
boldly  juxtaposed,  illustraƟng  her 
fearless  approach  to  contrasts  while 
accomplishing harmony. 
 

Amanda  Radomi  is  based  in  Adelaide 
and  was  named  the  inaugural  2013 
Don  Dunstan  FoundaƟon  Our  Mob 
emerging  arƟst  for  her  piece    ‘She's 
Got  Roots’.  Her  painƟngs  and 
weavings  explore  the  themes  of  the 
natural  environment  and  her 
appreciaƟon  of  Indigenous  world 
views.    The  techniques  she  employs 

seek  to  honour  her  Indigenous 
heritage in a modern world. 
 

Sherrie  and  Amanda’s  journey 
together began when they met during 
the  ArƟsts  from  the  Edges  of  the 
World  project  in  Fowlers  Bay  in 
October 2016.    The successful project 
brought  together  46  Indigenous, 
tradiƟonal  and  contemporary  arƟsts 
from  Finland, Namibia  and  South  and 
Western  Australia  in  a  weaving  and 
texƟle  project  to  share 
interdisciplinary  art,  collaboraƟve  and 
cultural  working  methods  and  skills 
and design thinking.   Both arƟsts then 
travelled to Finland  in August 2017 to 
represent  the arƟsts who parƟcipated 
in the project at the opening of NAISIA 

MAAILMAN  LAIDALTA  /  MARGIN  TO 
MARGIN:  an  exhibiƟon  of  weaving 
works,  artworks  and  digital  stories 
from women around the globe. 
 

Sherrie  applied  for  a  mentorship  to 
work  with  Amanda  in  2017  and  was 
successful  in  receiving  a  Country  Arts 
SA Step Up grant  for $4,475.    In 2017 
and  18  the  two  arƟsts  have  worked 
together  creaƟvely  and  arƟsƟcally, 
enabling  Sherrie  to  learn  as  a 
pracƟƟoner  and  strengthen  her 
professional  approach  as  an  arƟst.  
The body of work currently on display 
was  produced  in  the  residency 
exchange. 
 

All  art  works  are  for  sale.    The 
exhibiƟon  will  run  unƟl  Saturday  28 
July 2018. 
 

‘City Lights to the Country Night 
Sky’ 
Selected works by Sherrie Jones 
and Amanda Radomi 
EllioƩ’s Bakery & Café 
25 Alfred Terrace, STREAKY BAY 
*Open  Monday  to  Saturday 
from 7:30am 
 

‘City Lights to the Country Night Sky’ in 
Streaky Bay is supported by EllioƩ’s 
Bakery and Café, Arts Ceduna, the 
District Council of Streaky Bay and with 
funding from the Regional Arts 
Australia Fund through Country Arts 
SA. 

Image: Vibrant artworks by emerging arƟsts Sherrie Jones and Amanda Radomi are on 
display at EllioƩs Bakery & Café in July 2018 from the ‘City Lights to the Country Night 
Sky’ exhibiƟon. 

All enquiries: 
*Cash sales on site 
*EFTPOS call Jayne Holland on 0427 706 454 or Serena Gunter, 
Manager, Arts Ceduna (artsceduna.com.au) on (08) 8625 2487 

Image: Emerging Koonibba arƟst Sherrie 
Jones with some of her weaving works on 
display at EllioƩ’s Bakery & Café in Streaky 
Bay in July. 







Breeding dogs 
and cats 

Do you wish to breed your dog or cat from 1 July 
2018? 
To be able to do so you will need to become a regis-
tered breeder through the Dog and Cat Management 
Board if you are not already registered with Dogs SA, 
Feline Association SA or the Governing Council of the 
Cat Fancy. 
You are still required to register as a breeder if your 
animal falls pregnant unplanned and you intend to sell 
the animal. 
To register as a breeder you must wait until after 1 
July when you have received your renewal notice. Log 
into Dogs and Cats Online using your unique renewal 
code. You will be asked if you are a breeder, upon se-
lecting yes you will be charged the annual breeder fee 
of $75. You will receive your registration number after 
the payment has been processed. 
For more information on registering as a breeder visit  
www.dogandcatboard.com.au/breeders/  

We all know having a cold can dampen any plans and                 
become unpleasant.  
Colds are easily spread through many different ways, 
coughing, sneezing, small droplets carrying the infection 
in the air, direct and indirect touch. 
 
To help stop the spread of the common cold and reduce 
the risk of an illness this winter we can use basic hygiene 
efforts such as; 
 
 Cover your nose and mouth when you sneeze or 

cough 
 Wash hands regularly 
 Wipe down all surfaces which are touched often  
 Staying home if possible if you’re feeling unwell 

 

   Some signs and symptoms of a common cold are; 
 
 Runny nose 
 Sneezing and coughing 
 Sore throat 

http://www.dogandcatboard.com.au/breeders/


Bookkeeping By The Sea 
Accurate      Confidential  Professional 

Melinda Vaughan B. of Acc. 

Accountant/Bookkeeper 
Ph: 0429 166 263 

Need help with your bookwork?   
 

BAS Preparation & Lodgement, Payroll, Superannuation, Harvest Declaration Forms, 
Software  setup and guidance, Processing, Queries & Catch-up Work   

Specialising in: Xero, Reckon, MYOB & Phoenix 

Bridging the gap between you and your accountant 

Mb: 0429 166 263 

Email: bazznmel@bigpond.com 

 

 

  



Annual Local 
Camping  

Permits 
$20/year 

 
 
 
 

Available for                       
purchase at the       
Visitor Centre 

Monday to Friday 
9-5pm 

8626 7033 

Port Kenny Hotel 

 
Due to renovations the 
Port Kenny Hotel will 

now remain closed until 
Wednesday 1st August 

  
Bookings and enquiries 

0427 616 940 



Council Office 

29 Alfred Tce Streaky Bay SA 5680 

PO Box 179 

P 08 8626 1001 

F 08 8626 1196 

E dcstreaky@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Open Monday to Friday  

9:00-5:00pm 

Closed Public Holidays 

Visitor Centre 

21 Bay Road Streaky Bay SA 5680 

P 08 8626 7033 

F 08 8626 1990 

E info@streakybay.sa.gov.au 

Open Monday to Friday  

9:00-12:30 / 1:30-5:00 

Closed Public Holidays 

Tourist Information / Hire Golf Clubs 

/ Internet Access / Centrelink Agent  

/ Medicare Agent / Conference Room

Hire / Administrative Services  

/ SA National Park Passes  

/ Moores Boat Ramp Permits 

/ Country Arts Officer  

Permits are required to launch/retrieve

your vessel from the Moores Boat

Ramp. 

Daily, Weekly & Monthly permits are

available from: 

Killas Streaky Bay - 48 Wells St 

Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd 

Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce  

Annual permits available from: 

Visitor Centre - 21 Bay Rd 

Council Office - 29 Alfred Tce 

Permits MUST be clearly displayed on

the dashboard of the towing vehicle. 

A penalty of $100.00 applies for

launching/retrieving without a permit. 

Recreational boat ramp fees 2017/2018 

Annual Permit $60 

Monthly Permit $30 

Weekly Permit $15 

Daily Permit $5

Community Library 
109 Wells St Streaky Bay  P 8626 1492 

Waste  
Management

Moores  
Boat Ramp 

Council Information

www.streakybay.sa.gov.au

Streaky Bay Waste Transfer Station

Opening Times: 

Monday 9:00-10:30am 

Tuesday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm 

Wednesday CLOSED 

Thursday 9:00-10:30am 

Friday 9:00-10:30am / 3:30-4:30pm 

Saturday 9:00-10:30am 

Sunday 3:30-5:00pm 

Transfer Station Closed: 

Good Friday, Christmas Day, New Years

Day & Catastrophic Fire Ban Days 

Cungena Landfill Site Opening Times: 

Monday, Tuesday & Thursday  

12:30-1:30pm 

Sunday 11:30am-1:30pm 

Closed on all fire ban days 

Residential Kerbside Collection -

Council provides collection of household

waste from a 140 litre wheelie bin 

Collection Days: 

Streaky Bay & Surrounds  

- Wednesday am 

Perlubie, Eba Anchorage, Haslam  

& Wirrulla - Tuesday am 

Fishermans Paradise, Yanerbie, Sceale

Bay, Baird Bay & Poochera  

- Thursday am 

For all enquiries regarding missed

rubbish collection etc, please direct your

enquiry to the Waste Management

Contractor - EP Recycling 

Glen - 0428 885 114 

Kerri - 0429 230 030 

Office - 8680 5114 

For more details please visit the Council

website www.streakybay.sa.gov.au 

  

School Holiday Times 
Monday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00 
Tuesday 12:00-6:30 
Wednesday 9:00-12:00 / 1:00-4:00 
Thursday 4:00-6:30 
Friday 12:00-4:00 

Council  
Office 

School Term Times 
Monday 8:30-4:00 
Tuesday 8:30-6:00 
Wednesday 8:30-4:00 
Thursday 8:30-6:30 
Friday 8:30-4:00 

Closed Public Holidays 
Free Public Internet & Wi-Fi

Recycling of Bottles and Cans & Waste Transfer Station 

Winter Times 18 June 2018 - 1 September 2018

Monday & Tuesday 9.00am-12.00pm 
Wednesday - CLOSED 

Thursday & Friday 9.00am-12.00pm 
Saturday 9.00am-11.00pm 

Sunday - CLOSED 
CLOSED Public Holidays
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